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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of The Empire District ) Case No. ET-2019-0029 
Electric Company’s Revised  ) Tracking No. JE-2024-0052 
Economic Development Rider  )  
Tariff Sheets     ) 
 

MOTION FOR EXTENSION 
 

 COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission,  

by and through counsel, and for its second Motion for Extension in this matter 

hereby states: 

On November 9, 2023, the Commission granted Staff’s request to extend the date 

by which to file a recommendation on the revised tariffs Liberty filed in this matter to 

November 16, 2023. Liberty filed substitute tariff sheets on November 16, 2023, that 

reflect recommended changes from Staff and the Office of the Public Counsel. Staff asks 

that the Commission relieve Staff of its obligation to file a recommendation by 

today’s date and instead order Staff to file its recommendation in a reasonable 

amount of time to review these substitute tariff sheets. 

WHEREFORE, Staff prays that the Commission will grant Staff’s request to 

extend the ordered filing date in this matter to permit Staff to consider Liberty’s 

substitute tariff sheets; and grant such other and further relief as the Commission 

considers just in the circumstances. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Whitney Scurlock  
Whitney Scurlock  
Chief Deputy Staff Counsel  
Missouri Bar No. 64078  
Attorney for the Staff of the  
Missouri Public Service Commission  
P. O. Box 360  
Jefferson City, MO 65102  
(573) 751-7434 (Telephone)  
(573) 751-9285 (Fax)  
whitney.scurlock@psc.mo.gov 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served by 
electronic mail, or First Class United States Postal Mail, postage prepaid, to all parties or 
their representatives pursuant to the Service List maintained by the Commission’s  
Data Center for this file, on this 16th day of November, 2023.  
 

/s/ Whitney Scurlock 
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